MCYHA Board Meeting
November 6, 2012

Members Present:  Kirk Null, Steve Schultz, Diane Wait, Chris and Julie Bennett

Members Absent: Reza Ghasemi

Minutes from the October 2nd meeting were reviewed and approved with minor changes.

President’s Report:
Chris reported that 80% of the players had done the baseline neurological testing.  There were a few players that did not need to have this completed as they were already under the care of a physician.  There was one parent who refused to have their child tested.  They did put this in writing, voicing understanding of this choice.  There is no policy on baseline neuro testing being required from  CIPHL, AHAI or USA hockey; though it’s strongly recommended.

From a coach’s perspective, Chris is seeing growth and teamwork in the players.
ACTION ITEM:
· Chris will email Charlie and see if the 4-5 remaining players would be willing to get the testing completed.

CIPHL Rep Report: 
Steve reported that at the 10/17/12 meeting the schedules were finalized.  Insurance is paid and policy should be in effect.  Richard Beck has our insurance information.  Substitute goalies will be allowed.  There was no change to the exceptions policy.  Buddy provided a referee’s report and discussion took place about consequences for called penalties.  The first time a player checks another player from behind or there is a hit to the head of another player; there will be a one game suspension.  The second time the same player causes one of these two game situations, the penalty will be a three game suspension.  On a third infraction, the player’s status will be reviewed by the CIPHL board.  There were reminders to go out to the parents that the opposing team is responsible for the penalty box.  Lisa Burton or Dee will send a reminder email.  In regard to score sheets, the white copy goes to the referee after the game and is sent to CIPHL.  Players and parents should not be complaining to the referees.  By the December meeting, JV All Stars need to be chosen.  That game is scheduled for 1/19/13.  End of year tournament will either be a round robin or double elimination.  The next CIPHL board meeting is scheduled for 11/14/12.  
ACTION ITEMS:
· Dee or Lisa Burton will send out an email regarding sportsmanship and reminding parents of their volunteer obligations.
· Chris will reach out to Ken Dorsey regarding the Tim Conklin Award for Sportsmanship

 Vice President’s Report: 
	Player penalties were discussed.
ACTION ITEM:
· Kirk will reach out to Charlie and Ken regarding weekly penalties that might require further disciplinary action, such as game suspensions.

Registrar’s Report:  
Registrations have all been processed.  Our teams are both certified.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Dee stated that our overall account has $28,400 from the sale of the indoor inline rink.  She is still working on what to do with this money.  The Scholarship Account for seniors has $589.00.  The Ice Account has $7500.  

The candle fundraiser is over. Not many players participated.  Biaggi’s again sponsored the team.  Julie Roberts sent out letters to previous sponsors.

Secretary’s Report:  Nothing to report.

Ice Commissioner’s Report:  No Report.

New Business:  
Discussion took place regarding tobacco use at games and practices.  The coaches are looked up to as role models and it is felt that any tobacco use is not appropriate during these times.  It was felt by all board members there needs to be a policy moving forward.  This policy will include coaches, players and volunteers.
ACTION ITEM:
· Julie will draft a sample policy for the board to review at the December meeting.

Old Business: 

ACTION ITEMs:  
· Chris needs to email former players and ask for practice jerseys to be returned.
Scholarship monies from CIPHL were discussed.  CIPHL is requesting that we as an organization contribute money toward the players that are given scholarships.  This has never been done in the past.
· Steve will look at the CIPHL rules/policy and bring to the next meeting.
· Dee will double check on pricing for new banner.




Next meeting will be December 4th at the PIC 7pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Julie Bennett
Secretary
